 Health Warning for Students – Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome (SARS)

29 April 2003
 

The Vice Chancellor wishes to advise all students on the following regarding Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome (SARS):

The University has adopted a policy advising all staff, students and visitors who have travelled from a SARS area or SARS affected country, to observe a ten-day stand-down period before returning to campus or participating in University events.  The University expects that each student take personal responsibility for ensuring that the guidelines set out below, are adhered to.
 

· Students who have been to SARS affected areas or countries are advised to:

· Register, by telephoning 0800 UNIHEALTH (0800 864 432), with the University Health Services that you have travelled to a SARS area;
· Stay at home for ten days after returning to New Zealand;
· Contact your Faculty Office or Student Centre by telephone to arrange for notes, tutorials, assignment questions etc to be forwarded to you. Please do not come to campus to collect these.
· Contact your own doctor or the University Health Service by telephone, if you have symptoms of SARS.

 

· The symptoms of SARS are:  

· A high fever (higher than 38º Celsius or 100.4º Fahrenheit), and 
· Respiratory symptoms including cough, shortness of breath, difficulty breathing.

These symptoms follow recent travel to the identified areas, as well as exposure to, or contact with, someone who has SARS. 
· Graduation – graduands are advised that the above guidelines apply to themselves and their guests. If any graduating students choose not to attend the May Graduation ceremonies, they may defer their graduation and are cordially invited to attend a ceremony in the future. The next ceremonies are on 25 September 2003 and the 2004 autumn ceremonies will be held in the week of 3-7 May 2004.
Alternatively, graduands may choose to graduate in absentia at the May ceremonies, in which case their degree or diploma certificate will be couriered to them. A student who graduates in absentia may then not attend a ceremony at a future date for that same qualification.

Graduands wishing to defer their graduation or to change to graduating in absentia must ensure that the Graduation Office has received this advice in writing before the day of their ceremony. Such advice may be faxed to the Graduation Office on 64 9 373 7403; telephone 64 9 373 7599 extension 87565.
· For additional information, please refer to: 

· www.who.int/csr/sars/travel/en/ or 


· www.moh.govt.nz/sars or 
· freephone 0800 080 080 for up to date information.

  

The University will take all reasonable steps to assist staff and students where they are affected by these measures. 

 

Dr Wayne Clark

Director of Student Administration
